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If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary School, these 
should be reported to the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, concerns should be reported to 

the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James. 

 
Our School Value this week is: Justice 

" For all the cruelty and hardship of our world, we are not mere prisoners of fate. Our actions matter, 
and can bend history in the direction of justice” Barak Obama 

 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
Firstly our apologies again for the confusion regarding mufti clothing. We hope that our email 
that went out yesterday has helped clarify the rest of the mufti days for this term. Your help 
and support with the mufti days are very much appreciated and our thanks to the School 
Association for all their help in collecting items for the Summer Fete. 
 
School Life 
We have had a really positive week with the children, despite the heat sapping energy levels 
towards the end of the day. Year 5 had a lovely experience performing at the Rose Theatre 
in Kingston on Monday as part of the Richmond Singing Festival. They sang some songs 
they had been practising with Mrs Place alongside some other local schools and did a great 
job. Both Mrs Crinall and Mrs Place were very proud of them!  
 
Year 3 had a very informative and exciting visit to Twickenham Stadium where they took 
part in a workshop, visited the Rugby Museum and got to stand on the pitch! Miss Holloway 
was very proud of the class as they showed great maturity when travelling on the bus there 
and back.  
 
On Wednesday Year 6 gave the whole school a packed house of parents and grandparents 
a trip through time with their Class Assembly about the changes in fashion, technology and 
culture going back to the 1950s. They did a great job entertaining us whilst also sharing 
some of their learning in class and amazing Andy Warhol-inspired pop art.  
 
Year 1 had a very successful visit to Whitton Library yesterday where they had a story read 
to them by one of the librarians and had a chance to have a look at all the books that were 
available. Miss Macklearn said that they were very well behaved walking to and from the 
library and very much enjoyed their visit.  
 
Years 5 and 6 are fully immersing themselves in their rehearsals for their end-of-year 
production of “Cinderella & Rockerfella” and we certainly have some budding “Britain’s Got 
Talent” potential amongst us! 
 
Additional Shading for the Playground 
After some much delayed supply issues, we have managed to get started with adding some 
additional shaded areas for the playground over the Quiet Area and Stage. These wooded 
gazebo structures will replace the broken large yellow umbrellas and will give us more 
shaded coverage than we have had previously. 
 
Parent Forum 
We were able to hold our first face-to-face Parent Forum in two years last Friday and I am 
very grateful to all the Parent Reps who were able to attend and to Mrs Panesar, one of our 
Parent Governors, who chaired the meeting. The main focus of the meeting was to gather 
thoughts and feedback on some key documents and policies linked to behaviour, which has 
been one of our main school development objectives this year. Once the minutes from the 
meeting are finalised, we will be able to share them with you. 
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ATTENDANCE 
Week beginning 6th June  

CLASS % 

Friendship 96.67 

Endurance 95.00 

Peace      96.67 

Forgiveness      95.42 

Reverence         95.83 

Service      92.31 

Justice   98.28 
 

  

   
Well done to Justice Class for achieving the 
Best attendance for this week 
 

 

CELEBRATION WORSHIP 

Those children presented with a certificate for their hard 
work, great improvement or good behaviour this week 
are: 
Friendship class Whole Class 

Endurance class  Nathan 

Peace class  Theo 

Forgiveness class  Whole Class 

Reverence class  Whole Class 

Service class  Husayn 

Justice class  Harrision +Whole 
Class 

 
 
 

GREEN TEAM FACTS 
30-40% of the food produced in the world is never 
eaten, yet an estimated 831 million people don’t have 
enough food to eat. 

YEAR 5 & 6 TRANSITION MORNING AT 

TWICKENHAM ACADEMY 
On the 28th of June, Years 5 and 6 will go to 

Twickenham Academy for a transition morning. They will 

be at the school all morning, returning to Bishop Perrin 

at about 1.30pm.  

 

The children will all need to bring a packed lunch with 

them on this day. And all children will need to wear their 

PE kits. 

 

The children will be having some taster sessions for 

different lessons and it will be a good opportunity for 

them to experience life in a secondary school. 

 

 

 

CHANGE OF DATE YR 5 & 6 PRODUCTION  
There has been a slight amendment to the dates for the 

Year 5 and 6 production of Cinderella & Rockerfella. 

 

The matinee and evening performance will now both be 

on Tuesday 12th of July. The second evening  

performance will remain on Wednesday 13th July.  

 

All children in Years 5 and 6 will need to be in school at 

5.30pm on the Tuesday and Wednesday, with the 

production starting at 6pm. Children will need to be 

collected after the performance at 7.30pm.  

 

Thanks, Miss Sweeney and Mrs Crinall.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Association Summer Fete 
We are building momentum towards the Summer Fete on Sunday 10th July and I am very grateful for the huge amount of work 
that is going on behind the scenes by the School Association in planning and organising the event. Please do offer your help in 
whatever way you can, be that in the run-up to the Fete or to helping out on the day, as the more help that is given, the easier 
it is for everyone. Our Joint Chairs of the School Association are working tirelessly for the benefit of all the children of the 
school, so please do whatever you can to help and support them. Hopefully you will have seen the opportunity to buy some 
raffle tickets to be in with a chance to win some very coveted tickets to see England play New Zealand and South Africa in 
rugby at Twickenham Stadium in November. Please share the raffle ticket link with friends and family as at £5 per ticket, it is a 
great opportunity to have a chance to see England play. 
 
Have a cool and relaxing weekend and thank you for your continued support. 
 

Mr Corke 
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ONLINE SAFETY SITE FOR 4-7 YEAR OLDS 
CEOPs (Child Exploitation and Online Protection Command) 
have produced a dedicated website and supporting resources 
for children aged 4-7 years old. We have embedded the 
CEOPs website on our own Online Safety page on the school 
website: 
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/learning/online-
safety  
 
You can also access it directly by clicking through to this link: 
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/  
 
 
 

SPORTS MORNING - FRIDAY 1ST JULY 

All Junior children will need to leave school at 8.45 sharp to be 
down at St Edmund's field ready to begin their races at 9.15. 
Please could all Junior children arrive at school promptly at 
8.30. Year R, 1 and 2 can arrive at school at their normal 
times. The Infant sports morning will begin at 10am back at 
school. This will allow those with children in both KS1+2 to see 
both events. Both sports mornings are due to finish by 11am.  
 
Junior children will need to come to school in their PE kits, and 
Infant children come in their school uniform. Infant children will 
get changed into their PE kits at school, and after everyone is 
finished they will be able to put their Mufti Top/T-Shirt on.  
 
Children should come to school with their sun cream applied at 
home plus their water bottle and sun hat. 
  
More details will follow but if Junior parents are able to help 
walk with their child’s class please send an email in. 
 
If you have any queries then please get in touch. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Miss Holloway  
PE Lead 
 
 
 

SUN HATS 
Children should only be wearing Bishop Perrin School branded 
sun hats, which is part of our Uniform Policy. We have seen 
this week lots of children wearing non-Bishop Perrin School 
hats, so we kindly request that you buy a BP hat from School 
Days in Whitton High street. Thank you for your help and 
support with this. 

 

MUFTI DAYS 
 

• Friday 24th June - Normal school uniform and a 
pair of coloured socks/odd socks/funny socks 
(children can wear House socks if they want to) 

 
• Friday 1st July - Children to change into a mufti 

t-shirt/top after Sports Morning  
Junior children will come in to school in their PE 
kits, so they can bring a mufti t-shirt/top to 
change in to after Sports Morning.  
Infant children to come in to school in their 
normal school uniform and bring a mufti t-
shirt/top to change into after Sports Morning. 
For Infant girls, it is suggested that they wear 
either their school uniform winter skirt or school 
uniform culottes on this day so they can swap 
easily to their mufti t-shirt/top.  

 
• Friday 8th July - Full mufti 

 
We are aware that there has been some confusion 
around what was being asked of for today’s mufti, we 
are sorry for any confusion and in order to simplify the 
arrangements for today (Friday 17th June), we shared 
an email with you yesterday, noting that children are 
allowed to come to school in full mufti as they have 
done previously and moved the “socks day” to the 24th 
June. 
 
We are very grateful to yourselves and the School 
Association for all the support you show the school, so 
thank you for all the donations and contributions that 
you have been sending in. 
 
 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 
Imago Juniors has kindly extended the Free School 
Delivery option until 20th June. If you order after this 
date, a delivery charge will apply. 
  
To view and purchase your images; 
  

1. Login/Create your account -   
https://www.imagojuniors.com/login/AccountLogin.aspx  
  

2. Add your images to your account on the 
View/Add your Shoots Tab  
using the gallery details on your contact sheet 
(please contact school office if you have lost or 
misplaced this)  

 
3. Press View gallery(s) to view your images 

  
4. Press Create Order to order 

 

https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/learning/online-safety
https://www.bishopperrin.richmond.sch.uk/learning/online-safety
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/
https://www.imagojuniors.com/login/AccountLogin.aspx
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CHANGES TO THE HOUSE SYSTEM  
Currently, the children in Years 1-6 are separated into four 

houses: Canterbury (red), Salisbury (green), Winchester 

(blue) and York (yellow).  Belonging to a house gives 

children a sense of being part of team when working 

towards shared goals and incentives and when 

participating in larger competitions.  Over the years there 

has been a build-up of some discrepancies in the 

distribution of children, mostly because a class of 30 

children cannot be equally split into four houses and the 

distribution of siblings (siblings will remain together in the 

same house).  With this in mind, we propose that from 

September 2022, we will have three houses instead of four 

so that each class of 30 children is split into three groups of 

10.  Rather than remove a house, we will create three new 

houses which children will be assigned to.  We will no 

longer have yellow T-shirts (since this is the BP colour) and 

use green, red and blue T-shirts.  From September all 

children in Years 1-6 will wear a coloured house T-shirt for 

their PE lessons.  Currently, this is only Years 3-6. 

  

Do you have any ideas for possible names for our houses?  

Ideally, the house names will be connected to the ethos, 

values and context of our school and be relevant to the 

children.  Children will be asked to share their ideas by 

School Council before we make a final decision about the 

names of the houses.  If you have any suggestions, please 

share them using this link by Wednesday 22nd June via 

this Google Form: https://forms.gle/XQgDC4M23cR4CFxq8   

  

You will be told the house your child will be going into by 

Friday 8th July. 

  

We will ask nearer the end of term for anyone who has an 

existing T-shirt that is in good condition to donate it back to 

the school so that it can be re-sold as part of the School 

Association second hand uniform sale.  We will support any 

families who need it with the cost of this additional 

purchase.  Coloured T-shirts are sold through the school at 

cost price of £2 (increasing to £3 in September) 

  

Thank you very much for your support with this change. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 6 TRIPS 
On the 20th June Year 6 will make a return trip to Squires 

Garden Centre. Taking back their planted potatoes to turn 

them into chips. 

Permission slips - Thank you to those who have given 

approval, either online or via paper permission forms, for 

your child to attend, if you’re yet to do so please complete 

this online today to enable your child to attend.   

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool  

 

Please provide your child with a packed lunch for this 

trip. 

 

 

Cinema and bowling trip 

We have organised a treat for the Year 6's (as is our 

tradition!) we are going to take them to Cineworld and 

bowling in Feltham on Monday 18th July.   

 

We have agreed some sessions with the venues but due to 

TFL changing their rules for free travel before a certain time 

and coach hire proving to be very expensive, it looks like 

we will need some parents to help transport the children to 

Cineworld (at around 9.15am) and back to school (leaving 

the bowling venue at 3pm to arrive back at School for 

3:30pm, giving them enough time to go home and get 

ready for the BBQ at 5:30pm). 

 

Driver Volunteers 

If you are able to help, please let the office know as soon 

as possible - including how many children you would be 

able to take.   

 

Payment 

Please visit the school shop site to make payment for this 

trip https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool by 

7th July. The trip has been subsided by the School 

Association and the final cost to parents/carers is £4.75 per 

child. 

 

Lunch 

Please provide your child with a packed lunch for this trip.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://forms.gle/XQgDC4M23cR4CFxq8
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
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YEAR 4 TRIP 
Year 4 will visit Kew Gardens on Thursday 30th June via 

the local train system.  

 

The trip may involve quite a lot of walking, please may the 

children wear very comfortable shoes or trainers. 

In addition, please may the children be prepared for wet 

or hot weather and have raincoats or sun hats with them 

as seems appropriate!  You will need to provide your 

child with a packed lunch. 

 

 

YEAR 5 TRIP 
On Wednesday 29th June, Year 5 will visit the theatre to 

watch A Midsummer Night's Dream. Travelling via local 

train service. 

 

The cost for this is £3.00 per child, the trip has been 

subsidised by the School Association. Please visit 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool to 

make payment for this trip and give approval by today. 

 

All children will need to wear school uniform and 

bring a packed lunch for Wednesday 29th June. 

 

 

 

VACANCIES AT BISHOP PERRIN SCHOOL 
Class Teacher vacancy  

https://www.eteach.com/job/class-teacher-1241581  

 

Part Time Class Teacher vacancy 

https://www.eteach.com/job/class-teacher-part-time-

1241586  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Date Event 

20th June 
YR6 To Squires Garden Centre  
packed lunch needed 

21st June YR2 St Augustine’s Church  

24th June Mufti Day – socks mufti 

27th June  YR5 Police, Safer Schools Officer 

29th June YR3 Class Assembly  

29th June 
YR5 Orange Tree Theatre 
packed lunch needed 

30th June 
YR4 Kew Gardens 
packed lunch needed 

1st July Mufti - T-Shirts (after Sports Morning) 

1st July School Nurse Workshops (Year 2 – 6) 

1st July Sports Morning 

4th – 8th 
July YR 6 Residential Trip - Bowles 

4th July YR2 Police, Safer Schools Officer 

4th July 
YR5 To Hounslow Mosque 
packed lunch needed 

5th July Reception to St Augustine’s Church  

8th July Mufti Day – Full Mufti 

11th July YR3 Police, Safer Schools Officer 

18th July 
Year 6 Trip Cinema and Bowling 
packed lunch needed 

18th July Year 6 Leavers BBQ 

19th July Leavers Service at St Augustine’s  

19th July Last day of term school closes 1:30PM 

20th July -
1st Sept  Summer Holidays 

1st Sept INSET DAY – School closed to children 

2nd Sept INSET DAY – School closed to children 

5th Sept Children return 

 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
https://www.eteach.com/job/class-teacher-1241581
https://www.eteach.com/job/class-teacher-part-time-1241586
https://www.eteach.com/job/class-teacher-part-time-1241586

